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INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:		September 29, 2014
TO:		Supervisor David Cullen, Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit
		Supervisor Willie Johnson Jr., Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit
 
FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:	Highway Billing Software Replacement – Status Report  
POLICY

This report is for informational purposes only. 

BACKGROUND

The 2014 Adopted Budget for Non-Departmental Revenues created the Milwaukee County Innovation Fund (Innovation Fund) for the purpose of providing resources for “…one-time projects that will enhance operational efficiencies, reduce ongoing operation or debt service costs, and improve service delivery and the County’s long-term fiscal sustainability”.  File 14-290 adopted April 24, 2014 provided funding for DOT-Highways with $688,000 for a Highway Billing Replacement Project.  

The resolution under File 14-290 directs departments to provide a project status report in the October 2014 committee cycle.

STATUS

The project team, consisting of staff from both the DOT and IMSD, has completed documenting the current process flows and requirements necessary for the billing and reimbursement of maintenance performed by county labor forces on State Trunk Highways and Freeway.

The team is currently in the process of finalizing future state process flows and requirements that can be used in the development of a new work order and billing system for the Highway Operations Division.

In addition, the team is reviewing the software for the new system.

The process is expected to produce significant automation of manual billing processes and to allow Supervisors to accomplish almost real time entry of work effort form the field as well as to significantly reduce billing reimbursement lag time.

The project is anticipated to go live by the beginning of the year and is expected to be delivered within the available budget.       

RECOMMENDATION

This report is provided for informational purposes unless otherwise directed.


Prepared by:  Clark A. Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations, MCDOT
Approved by:  

_____________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director
Department of Transportation

cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive
Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services
Josh Fudge, Budget Director, Department of Administrative Services
Laurie Panella, Interim Chief Information Officer, IMSD
Steve Cady, Research and Policy Director, Office of the Comptroller
